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~'lY- Township of McKellar 
701 Hwy #124, P.O. Box 69, McKellar, Ontario POG 1C0 

Phone: (705) 389-2842 
Fax: (705) 389-1244 

May 17, 2021 

The Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
Email: pm@pm.gc.ca 

Re: Requesting Consideration of Tax Breaks on 2020 CERB payments 

Please be advised that at its regular meeting held, May 11, 2021 the Council of the 
Township of McKellar passed the following resolution: 

Resolution No. 21-195 

Moved by: Marco Ancinelli 
Seconded by; Don Carmichael 

WHEREAS the Government of Canada has implemented the Canada Emergency 
Response Benefit (CERB) to financially assist those in dire need during the Covid-19 
pandemic; 

AND WHEREAS the CERB grant has helped many Canadians in dire need; 

AND WHEREAS many of those that applied were single women, single parents, lower 
income citizens without employment and lacking in tax knowledge; 

AND WHEREAS the Government of Canada did not initially inform CERB recipients 
that CERB was a taxable benefit; 

AND WHEREAS when the CERB was merged with Employment Insurance Benefits 
(El) in the fall of 2020, the Federal Government stated that they would have tax withheld 
similar to El; 

AND WHEREAS the Federal Government did not withhold tax on CERB for the second 
time as promised; 

AND WHEREAS CERB recipients are surprised to learn that they are expected to pay 
income tax on CERB funds; 

mailto:pm@pm.gc.ca


AND WHEREAS these recipients were never advised of this issue; 

AND WHEREAS these recipients are now faced with an added burden of paying 
unexpected taxes on CERB, which they can ill afford; 

AND WHEREAS the Federal Government has, in the past, found ways to assist 
businesses and corporations through difficult times by forgiving large loans and debts to 
the Government; 

AND WHEREAS many businesses and corporations have the means to find ways to 
reduce their tax obligations; 

AND WHEREAS those most in need do not have the means or understanding of how 
the tax system and are simply trying to survive and cope with the effects of Covid-19, 
feed their families and put a roof over their head; 

NOW THEREFORE, since the Federal Government did not inform the recipients of the 
CERB grant that it is taxable; 

AND FURTHER when the CERB grant and El were merged, the Federal Government 
did not, as they stated, withhold tax from CERB as they did on El, and are now insisting 
CERB recipients repay as much as $3,000.00 to $4,000.00 in tax, which they can ill 
afford to pay; 

THEREFORE we urge the Federal Government to address this serious issue and 
consider giving disadvantaged CERB recipients a tax break for 2020, or giving them a 
tax credit for 2021; 

AND FURTHER, that this resolution be forwarded to the Prime Minister of Canada, the 
Federal Minister of Finance, Parry Sound-Muskoka MP Scott Atchison, and Ontario 
Municipalities. 

Carried. 

Ina Watkinson 
Acting Deputy Clerk 
Township of McKellar 

Encl. 

cc: Chrystia Freeland, Minister of Finance 
Scott Aitchison, MP, Parry Sound-Muskoka 
Ontario Municipalities 
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TOWNSHIP OF MCKELLAR 

DATE: May 11, 2021 RESOLUTION No. 21- / 9':) 

Moved by: Marco Ancinelli Seconded by: Marco Ancinelli 
Don Carmichael D Don Carmichael ~ 
Morley Haskim D Morley Haskim D ' Mike Kekkonen D Mike Kekkonen D 

WHEREAS the Government of Canada has implemented the Canada Emergency Response Benefit 
(CERB) to financially assist those in dire need during the Covid-19 pandemic; and 

WHEREAS the CERB grant has helped many Canadians in dire need; and 

WHEREAS many of those that applied were single women, single parents, lower income citizens without 
employment and lacking in tax knowledge; and 

WHEREAS the Government of Canada did not initially inform CERB recipients that CERB was a taxable 
benefit; and 

WHEREAS when the CERB was merged with Employment Insurance Benefits (El) in the fall of 2020, the 
Federal Government stated that they would have tax withheld, similar to El; and 

WHEREAS the Federal Government did not withhold tax on CERB for the second time, as promised; and 

WHEREAS CERB recipients are surprised to learn that they are expected to pay income tax for 2020 on 
CERB funds; and 

WHEREAS these recipients were never advised of this issue; and 

WHEREAS these recipients are now faced with an added burden of paying unexpected taxes on CERB, 
which they can ill afford; and 

WHEREAS the Federal Government has, in the past, found ways to assist businesses and corporations 
through difficult times by forgiving large loans and debts tci the Government; and 

WHEREAS many businesses and corporations have the means to find ways to reduce their tax obligations; 
and 

WHEREAS those most in need do not have the resources, means or understanding of the tax system and 
are simply trying to survive and cope with the effects of Covid-19, feed their families and put a roof over 
their head; 



---

NOW THEREFORE, since the Federal Government did not inform the recipients of the CERB grant that it 
is taxable; 

AND FURTHER, when the CERB grant and El were merged, the Federal Government did not, as they 
stated, withhold tax from CERB as they did on El, and are now insisting CERB recipients repay as much as 
$3,000.00 to $4,000 in tax, which they can ill afford to pay; 

THEREFORE, we urge the Federal Government to address this serious issue and consider giving 
disadvantaged CERB recipients a tax break for 2020, or giving them a tax credit for 2021; 

AND FURTHER, that this resolution be forwarded to the Prime Minister of Canada, the Federal Minister of 
Finance, Parry Sound Muskoka MP Scott Atchison, and Ontario Municipalities. 

Carried,_ _ _ Defeated 

Peter Hopkins, May& 

DIVISION VOTE 

YEA NAY 
Councillor Marco Ancinelli 
Councillor Don Carmichael 
Councillor Morley Haskim 
Councillor Mike Kekkonen 
Mayor Peter Hopkins 
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